Parish Council Update – September 2025

CIL Funding Round 2: 2025-2026

The first CIL funding round of 25/26 closed on 15th August. Decisions on those applications will be made at HDC Cabinet in October and applicants will be advised out outcomes, and next steps after Cabinet on 16th September.

CIL Funding round 2

Opening date: 27th October 2025 Closing date: 19th December 2025

Outcomes: Decisions will be issued March 2026

https://mcusercontent.com/c12c267f6eb236cbf6c4c1a8a/files/82e3bbff-4b6a-1b94-7d84-b7ee8abfaeb9/CIL Funding Round 2.pdf

Civil Parking Enforcement

HDC team commenced patrols for Civil Enforcement in Huntingdonshire beginning 4 August with the team issuing over 250 on-street warning notices. The following week saw another busy week with a further 167 warning notice issued.

The team have been met with a great reception from the public both in person whilst out patrolling, and with written thanks sent in from residents. The range of positive feedback and thanks received has come from residents who have struggled to access resident permit bays, members of the public who find disabled bays occupied by vehicles without badges, and general thanks from members of the public who have struggled with access due to problem parking.

In the ward so far visited Perry and Great Staughton.

Food Waste Collections

HDC pleased to announce the introduction of weekly food waste collections, launching in April 2026

From March 2026, all residents will receive a:

- 7-litre grey kitchen caddy
- 23-litre external grey food waste unit

These will be provided free of charge.

Residents can place any food waste, including raw or cooked meat and bones, dairy, eggshells, tea bags, coffee grounds, vegetables and fruit, into their kitchen caddy before transferring it to the external food waste unit for weekly collection.

Further information about the service will follow later in the year. In the meantime, if you have any questions, please email wasteminimisation@huntingdonshire.gov.uk

Benefits	Benefit@huntingdonshire.gov.uk	01480 388308
Fraud	Fraud@huntingdonshire.gov.uk	01223 388188
Refuse Collection	CRM Ops@huntingdonshire.gov.uk	01480 388640
Building Control	buildingcontrol@3Csharedservices.org	0300 772 9622
Business Rates	BusinessRates@huntingdosnhire.gov.uk	01480 388030
Car Parks	ParkingService@huntingdonshire.gov.uk	01480 388388
Communications	news@huntingdonshire.gov.uk	
Council Tax	Council.Tax@huntingdonshire.gov.uk	01480 388030
Democratic Services	Democratic.Services@huntingdonshire.gov.uk	01480 388169
Elections	Elections@huntingdonshire.gov.uk	01480 388017
Environmental Health	Environmental.Health@huntingonshire.gov.uk	01480 388302
Facilities	FMHelpdesk@huntingdonshire.gov.uk	
Housing / Homelessness	Housingadvice@huntingdonshire.gov.uk	01480 388218
Licensing	<u>Licensing@huntingdonshire.gov.uk</u>	01480 387075
Planning	crm_Planning@huntingdonshire.gov.uk	01480 388424
Planning – Conservation	development.management@huntingdonshire.gov.uk alternative email address crm_planning@huntingdonshire.gov.uk	updated 01480 388424
Planning Enforcement	Planning.Enforcement@huntingdonshire.gov.uk	01480 388424
Planning- Trees	Trees@huntingdonshire.gov.uk	01480 388424
Street Cleaning	CRM Ops@huntingdonshire.gov.uk	01480 388640
Residents Advice Team	residentadvice@huntingdonshire.gov.uk	01480 388584